The Honorable Larry Phillips






June 19, 2006
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
Enclosed for the County Council’s review and approval is a motion which will allow the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD) to accept a donation on behalf of the Children’s Welfare Fund.  King County employees are prohibited from soliciting donations; however, on occasion, local businesses wish to support various DAJD programs and offer financial assistance.  The Board of Ethics determined “County employees are prohibited from accepting gifts unless authorized by the County Council or unless receipt meets the definition of gift as defined in 3.04.017(G).”  The motion provides the appropriate mechanism to accept the donation. 

King County values community support and appreciates the donation from Charlotte Keeton, Community Involvement Coordinator for Walmart Stores, Inc., in the amount of $50 for the purpose of providing non-mandatory purchases to benefit youth.  Public funds may only be used to provide mandatory purchases of food and care.  Approval of the motion will ensure that the donation is accepted and used to support the Children’s Welfare Fund for items above basic supplies and equipment.  This would include such items as special art supplies, commissary items and recreational equipment.
If you have any questions, please contact Reed Holtgeerts, DAJD Director, at (206) 296-1268.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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